
The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff

November 17, 2015
STATE OF ALABAMA

CHEROKEE COUNTY

The Utilities Board of the Town of Cedar Bluff met for their regular business meeting Tuesday, November 17, 2015 at 4:00 p.m. in the Utility Board room located at 4971 AL Hwy 68, Cedar Bluff Alabama. Vice-Chairman Cindy Early called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.

Roll Call:

Ken Blair
     
Absent


Linda Pickelsimer
Present
            
Norman Burton          
Absent


Cindy Early            
Present
Billie Burkhalter
Present
The minutes for the October 20, 2015 meeting were presented for approval. After some discussion and assuring there were no changes to be made, a motion was made by Billie Burkhalter to approve the minutes as presented. The motion was seconded by Linda Pickelsimer
Motion Carried (3-0) 

AYE: Burkhalter, Early, Pickelsimer,
NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Blair, Burton
The minutes for the CALLED October 22, 2015 meeting, were presented for approval. After some discussion and assuring there were no changes to be made, a motion was made by Cindy Early to approve the minutes as presented. The motion was seconded by Billie Burkhalter.

Treasurer Linda Pickelsimer presented the October financials for approval. Mrs. Pickelsimer stated there was a gain in the water department of $1,983.02. The sewer department had a loss of $15,144.11 for the month. Year to date for both departments shows a loss of -$13,161.09. Reasons for the loss included, sewer pump rebuilds and the meters being read early. After some discussion, Linda Pickelsimer made a motion to approve the financials as presented. Billie Burkhalter seconded the motion.

Motion Carried (3-0) 

AYE: Burkhalter, Early, Pickelsimer,

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Blair, Burton
In the managers report, Manager Jeff Harrell handed the board a printout of work performed for the month of October. There was a total 68 work orders completed consisting of 12 water leaks, 1 sewer tap, 2 water meter replacement, and 53 miscellaneous. 
In unfinished business the lawsuit between the Town and Utility Board and the subject of hiring a full time employee were listed. After some discussion, a motion was made by Linda Pickelsimer and seconded by Billie Burkhalter, to table the unfinished business until the full board was present.
Motion Carried (3-0) 

AYE: Burkhalter, Early, Pickelsimer,

NAY: None 

ABSTAIN: 

ABSENT: Blair, Burton
The meeting adjourned at 4:11 p.m.     
APPROVED December 15, 2015: 

________________________________________________

KEN BLAIR, CHAIRMAN

________________________________________________

MARIE KELLY, SECRETARY
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